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Investing in our schools

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2024-25 Budget is
delivering record education funding, including $3.6 billion for new and upgraded schools in
Western Sydney. This targeted investment will ensure growing communities get access to a world-
class public education.

These funds will help to upgrade Kingswood Public School to deliver new facilities.

Project overview

The upgrade will include a new single storey classroom building containing 8 classrooms and 2
commons learning spaces (for multipurpose learning) to replace the existing demountables. The
upgrade also includes walkways, landscaping and minor utility services works.

Community drop-in information session: 22 May 2025

We warmly invite the school community to attend a drop-in information session to find out more
about the Kingswood Public School upgrade and have the opportunity to speak with members of
the project team.

Time: 3:30 pm - 6:30 pm
Location: Kingswood Public School Library, 46-54 Second Ave Kingswood 2747 E E
o

You can drop in at any time during the information session. If you are unable to attend, »
resources shared at the information session will be made available online afterwards. E

Register your interest and provide the project team with questions and comments

prior to the event by visiting https://edu.nsw.link/KingswoodPS-Infosession or by scanning the QR
code.
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Progress update

The design has been developed for the new building in consultation with a Project Reference Group
(PRG), which includes representatives from the community and educational leadership in the region.

We have shared an image of the artist impression on the first page and look forward to sharing
more images with the community at an information session on 22 May 2025.

The tender evaluation process to engage a building contractor, who will finalise the design and
construct the upgrade works is progressing and expected to be awarded shortly.

The planning approval pathway for this upgrade is via a Review of Environmental Factors (REF),
which assesses the likely impacts of the proposed project. The REF has been submitted and we
expect to receive planning determination by mid-2025.

Next steps

e The timeline for works will be confirmed once a building contractor has been engaged.

e The building contractor will finalise the detail design and begin site establishment to
support construction commencement (anticipated in mid-2025).

e Asthe project progresses, we will share more information with the community.
How can | stay updated?

To be added to our mailing list, visit edu.nsw.link/KPS-MailingList to receive project updates, works
notifications and other communications about the Kingswood Public School upgrade.

. E You can find more information about the project at

o https://edu.nsw.link/KingswoodPS or by scanning the QR code. If you have any

¥ questions about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure during business
hours on the contact details below.
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